
CAREW    COMMUNITY    COUNCIL 

Minutes of the meeting of Carew Community Council held via remote conferencing platform on 

Wednesday 10th March 2021 at 7 pm. 

Present:   Cllr Vanessa Thomas  Cllr Marina Griffiths 

   County Councillor Paul Rapi Cllr Reverend Joel Barder 

   Cllr Pat Gibby   Cllr Marcia Allen 

   Cllr Sarah Benbow  Cllr Kate Chandler-Hall 

    

Apologies:   Cllr Trevor Goodman  Cllr John Brock MBE 

   Cllr Andrew Blayney  Cllr Gwenllian Head 

 

It was proposed by County Councillor Rapi and seconded by Cllr Gibby that the minutes of the 

February meeting were a true record and duly signed. 

MATTERS ARISING  

War Memorial Grant – Councillors agreed to keep this grant in mind for the future. 

Dog Fouling -  Sageston School have confirmed they are considering the request for the children to 

take part in designing an anti-dog fouling poster. 

Comprehensive reply from PCC on the County Council’s deliberations for the prevention of dog 

fouling received and noted.  Councillors look forward to receiving further information when 

available. 

Dog foul bin -   County Councillor Paul Rapi informed that Tenby Town Council do not pay for dog 

foul/litter bins as it is considered a tourist area and as such the bins are part of their tourist 

provision. 

Councillors discussed the siting of further bins and decided upon the positions near the Plough Inn 

and at the end of the detrunked road near the communications mast.   PCC to be asked to provide. 

Also  the litter bin previously at the entrance to Carew Inn Car Park needs to be replaced. 

Broadband  - Distribution of the letters to all residents in Carew Parish has commenced and more 

letters to be distributed over the next weekend.  County Councillor reiterated that 30% take up 

needs to be achieved before PCC will activate this initiative in the Parish.    At present 17% has been 

achieved. 

Milton Traffic Concerns -   Reply from PCC regarding options for addressing the traffic concerns in 

Milton.   Following discussion, Councillors make the following observations and suggestions: 

1.  Details required on the survey to be undertaken and when this will be to assess volume. 

2. Agree on signage with children on the highway and unsuitable for long vehicles . 

3. PCC to explore other traffic calming measures to address the risk to pedestrians. 

All present PCC to be thanked for the substantial reply and to put through above points and 

observations to PCC. 

CAREW NEWTON CEMETERY REPORTS AND FEES  



Councillors had previously been supplied with the notes of meetings of Carew Newton Cemetery  

and suggestions for the change of fees which mostly are in line with the Church in Wales Fees.  It 

was proposed by Cllr Rev Barder and seconded by County Councillor Rapi that the Community 

Council accept these change/ increase in fees. 

Carew Newton Cemetery sub committee are also working through the revision of the burial 

brochure and regulations and these are to include the new Ashes Internment Area. 

Working Party  - Following discussion it was agreed that those Councillors who are able and feel safe 

to do so to meet on Saturday 20th March at the Cemetery at 10 am to remove ivy from the entrance 

pillars, attend to the mud on the slope, to remove the molehills and to complete the edging of the 

paths.   

COMMUNITY EVENTS AREA 

 

 

 


